SANBORNTON ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT ADVISORY COMMITTEE

MEETING MINUTES

        Meeting Date / Time:
Tuesday, November 3, 2015 at 1:00 PM

        Meeting Place:            
Sanbornton Public Library   
Call To Order:

The meeting was called to order by Chair Karen Ober at 1:07 pm.  The Chair stated that there were sufficient SEDAC members present to constitute a quorum.
Roll Call:

Members present: Karen Ober, Ian Raymond, Nina Gardner, Ralph Rathjen, Joe Thornton and Jody Slack
Members absent: Evelyn Auger, Bill Cutillo, Peter Drouin, John Becker, Don Bormes, and Paul Dexter
Others present at the meeting: Town Planner Bob Ward
Approval of Meeting Minutes:
Nina Gardner moved approval of the minutes of the 10/20/2015 SEDAC meeting with no corrections.  Ian Raymond seconded the motion.  A minor correction in wording of the minutes was suggested by Jody Slack which was acceptable to the committee.  With the correction to the minutes, the minutes were approved unanimously as amended.
Review draft of “Ian’s Suggestions for Analysis and Inventory of Commercial Properties” combined with the “work activities” listed in Lakes Region Planning Commission CEDS:


This agenda item occupied the committee for the remainder of the meeting.  The committee reviewed and edited the first twenty-five items of the draft plus added four additional items at the end of the draft.  The committee agreed that it would continue its review/editing of the draft at the next SEDAC meeting.

A copy of the amended draft will be prepared by the Town Planner and provided to the SEDAC members prior to the next SEDAC meeting.

Infrastructure supporting Economic Development:


  The committee raised the question about water and sewer services.  Town Planner Bob Ward will contact the City of Franklin concerning the possibility of providing municipal water supply service to the southwestern area of Sanbornton and will contact the Winnipesaukee River Basin Sewer System to obtain information about possible expansion of the sewer service in the southeastern area of town.  
Agenda Items Carried Over to Next Meeting:


Agenda items 4 and 5 were not considered by the committee.

Representative to the Belknap Economic Development Council:


Nina Gardner reported that she is no longer active on the Belknap Economic Development Council (BEDC) Board of Directors.  She suggested that a business person from Sanbornton should be appointed to replace her on the BEDC Board and the SEDAC agreed to explore this matter further at a future meeting.
Next SEDAC Meeting:

The next SEDAC meeting will be held on 11/17/2015 at the usual time and place.  

Adjournment:


The meeting was adjourned at 3:12 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Robert Ward

Town Planner

